
  

 
 

August 6, 2018 
 
Mr. Prince Knight 
Laboratory, Environmental & Compliance Manager 
Tradebe Environmental Services, LLC 
628 South Saratoga Street 
Cohoes, NY 12047 United States 
 
Re: Norlite LLC, Cohoes, New York 

NYD080469935 
"Contained-In" Determination Request - Kiln Brick (2018) 

 
Dear Mr. Knight: 
 

We have completed our review of the data (Sample ID: S071218006) submitted 
with your July 30, 2018 request, for a “contained-in” determination at the referenced 
project site. 
 

Concentrations detected for individual VOCs were all significantly less than their 
current “contained-in” soil action levels and Land Disposal Restriction concentrations. 
No hazardous constituents exhibited a hazardous waste characteristic by exceeding 
their TCLP regulatory level. Therefore, approximately 5 Cubic Yards of Kiln Brick and 
refractory material removed from Kiln #1 at the referenced project site, do not have to 
be managed as hazardous waste and can be transported off-site as non-hazardous 
materials to the Permitted Solid Waste Landfill. Please provide the name and address of 
the facility that will receive it. 

  
Should you have any questions regarding the content of this letter, please do not 

hesitate to contact me at (518) 402-9611 or email me at henry.wilkie@dec.ny.gov.   
 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
     Henry Wilkie 
     Environmental Engineer 1 
     Resource Management Section 

 
 
ecc: J. Hadersbeck 
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